

Upwood & The Raveleys Newsletter

June 2008 Number 36

Editorial

The value of the Newsletter is already acknowledged and there are a number of suggestions that have been put forward to extend the content and provide more information. One suggestion that has been accepted is the inclusion of single line advertisements for items for sale or wanted. Another suggestion that is being developed is a schedule of the days and times that a service comes to the villages, like the library van, the fish merchant and the fish and chip shop. Having heard recently that we have a number of new residents in the parish we appreciate that the newsletter can be a quick reference for what's going on in the immediate future. Finally, a welcome to the new arrivals. We hope that you will enjoy living here

UPWOOD FETE SATURDAY 28th JUNE

The weather has been booked, fine and dry but not too hot. The organisers and their helpers are all set to give us another Fete which promises to be even better than previous years. This issue of the newsletter contains the programme of events so that you have some idea what to expect. See you there.

Small Advertisements

A new feature in the newsletter will be single line adverts of items for sale or wanted. There would be a small charge of £2 a line. A single line is 15-18 words. The deadline for adverts to go in the next issue is found at the bottom of the back page. Just drop your advert and £2 in an envelope through the Editor's letter box, or telephone him.

Upwood & The Raveleys History Group

The History Group has an interesting programme for the next few months. On Tuesday 17th June the group is going to visit Elgoods Brewery and gardens at Wisbech. This costs £5.50 for members which covers the cost of the tour. Non members are welcome to come along too. On July 16th Brian Jones is going to talk about the Norman Cross Prisoner of War Camp that existed on the outskirts of Peterborough. On Wednesday 20th August the group is visiting the Museum at the Scott Polar Research Institute in Cambridge. This is free. The Trumpington Park and Ride bus passes close by the Museum. If you would like to join the History Group, or would like more information, please contact Ian Gaunt on 710702.

A splendid effort

Anyone travelling between Upwood and Bury cannot fail to notice the trimmed edges to the footpath, the neatly cut grassed areas adjacent to Fairmead Park and the colourful floral displays that have been planted. This is all due to the efforts of Robert Brown, a Fairmead resident who devotes so much of his time and energy to improving the appearance of the area. Thank you Robert.

UPWOOD QUILTING GROUP

The 2008 programme is:-

24th June House Block (2nd half of fees due)

28th June Saturday - Village Fete

29th July Quilt Block

26th August How are you going to use your House Block?

30th September Angel or doll

5th October Sunday - Patchwork Quilting and Needlework Show - Village Hall -

cream tea afternoon

28th October UFO

18th November finish off any work before the Christmas Fair. 22nd November Saturday - Craft Fair in Village Hall 10-4

2nd December Christmas Lunch at the Cross Keys

We meet on the last Tuesday in the month at Upwood Village Hall 7-9 pm.

Membership costs just £33.00 per year. So if you like sewing and would like to join us you will be most welcome. You will need to bring your sewing kit and machine with you to the meetings. If you would like to come along as a visitor (cost £4.00) to one of our meetings you would be most welcome.

If you are interested in joining or would like more details please contact Deana Hudson on 01487 711221, Margaret Jones on 01487 814031 or Janet Philipp on 01487 711462.

Upwood & Community Extended Care and Education Project

The Governors of Upwood Community Primary School, with Upwood & The Raveleys Pre-School Playgroup and Upwood's Out After School Child Care Club are working on a project that will vastly improve the facilities available to our community.

They are planning a purpose built, eco-friendly building at Upwood School and are looking for support at the planning, funding and development stages.

If you would like to join this exciting project contact either Liz Edwards, Angie Dean of the Playgroup or Sharon Whitelaw, Head of Upwood School. Her telephone number is 813510.

Upwood & the Raveleys Website - www.upwood.org

This has now been updated to include a short Photo Tour of the villages as well as a Parish Council webpage where you can download minutes of previous meetings. This newsletter can also be downloaded from the website. A History section will be added shortly with a selection of old photos and links to related sites. If you have ideas for further improvements please contact the webmaster: webmaster@upwood.org

County Archive

<u>Can you help?</u>: If you have photos of Upwood or the Raveleys that you think would be of interest to a wider audience please contact the Upwood Group. The photos are only scanned and will be returned to you in original condition. Do have a look at the website; there are now groups all over the county so you may have pictures other groups would be interested in. Last, but not least, would you like to help? If you can spare the time we can show you how. We would love someone to record memories; if you would like to chat about the past and have a recorder going at the same time let us know.

<u>Can we help?</u>: If you don't have a computer but would like to see the website; maybe put some of your photos on or just talk to us we can arrange to meet you at the community access computer in the Cross Keys and show you the website.

Website: "http://www.ccan.co.uk" (then find Upwood on the group list)

Email: "mailto:ccanupwood@yahoo.com" or Phone: Judith - 710219

RAMSEY AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB

Modern lifestyles are often so hectic that there's little time left to spend developing our gardens. And yet, however small the amount of time we can spare, if used well, we can achieve lasting benefits.

The speaker for the May meeting cancelled at the last minute and was replaced by a quiz.

Please come along, you don't have to be a member, and the nominal fee of £2.00 per evening includes refreshments. You can also find out more about our Club by coming along to see us at the Abbots Ripton Hall Garden Show. Along with other competitors we are designing a show garden entitled 'Climate Change: Our Changing Landscape'. The Show is being held over the weekend of 20^{th} - 22^{nd} June 2008. Saturday July 19^{th} 2008 will see us at the Ramsey Rural Museum with our 16^{th} Annual Show.

Saturday July 19th 2008 will see us at the Ramsey Rural Museum with our 16th Annual Show. This show is open to everyone and has a wide range of classes; from flower arranging to photography as well as fruit and vegetables. It includes a section for children and for beginners so there's a class for everyone! Our Society President, the Rt Hon Lady De Ramsey will be presenting the prizes again for us this year.

Our meetings are held at The Rainbow Resource Room, Stocking Fen Road, Ramsey and start at 7.30pm. (Free car parking on site).

If you want more information call Ian Gaunt on 710702

PARISH COUNCILLORS - Names and Telephone numbers

Colin Racey812380	David Paine814350	Terry Bell813799
Andrew Perkins812826	Keith Sisman710552	Nigel Gowler812742
James Rignall813371	Jo Paxton812138	Fiona Hopkins710045
Terry Bell813799	David McCreadie812831	

Table Tennis Club

Do come and try the game of Table Tennis at our friendly and enthusiastic club. You may not have played for a while, but no matter, we just have a really good evening of sporting fun.

Don't be shy, have ago and see what you've been missing. The club meets every Tuesday evening from 8-10pm. For more details phone 812923.

David Williams

Upwood & The Raveleys Village Fete

The fete this year will be in the "Cross Keys" paddock between 1 and 5 pm on Saturday 28th June. The Fete Committee are hard at work planning this year's event and there promises to be even more stalls, exhibits and games than ever before. Make a note of it in your diary so that you don't miss it. If you would like to have a stall, or game or take part in any way please get in touch. Maybe you know someone who has a hobby or a craft such as spinning or wood turning and think that they may be interested? Stalls are now available. We are always looking for new demonstrators and craft workers, as well as helpers on the day.

Don't forget to note the date and if you would like more information please contact Frances Ashfield on 711411.

Parish Council matters

The problem of dogs fouling the footpaths in the parish was raised again. Evidence, preferably photographic and certainly witnessed, would result in prosecution. The poor condition of some roads in the parish was raised again. Grass cutting is now in the hands of LT Gray General Builders. Concerns about the standard of grass cutting have been noted. Hedging and ditching alongside the road by Farm Close is the subject of negotiations with the appropriate authorities. The May meeting is the time when the council elects its officers. This year David Paine took over the Chairmanship from Colin Racey, with Jo Paxton assuming the role of Vice Chairman. Colin remains Tree Officer, Keith Sisman liaises with the Police and Andrew Perkins represents the Village Hall. Members were advised that the proposal for the development of 69 High Street had been rejected. Apart from this there were the usual planning applications to be considered as well as other matters that had been raised. Many people will appreciate the plans, which were approved, for new toilet facilities at the Cricket Club.

The Council meets in the Village Hall on the first Monday of each month, unless that is a bank holiday, in which case the meeting is a week later. Meetings start promptly at 7.30pm



Friday 27th June 2008 10.30am - 8.30pm

We are going to attempt 10 hours of non-stop live singing to raise money for the Malcolm Sargeant Cancer Fund for Children.

The children will be singing throughout the day.
Please come, listen and/or join in.

After the school day...it's your turn!! There will be :- general 'singalong sessions' for everyone, -a chance to share your vocal talents (on your own or with others.)

Please complete the return slip below. I will complete the bottom section and return it to you.

Send this section to Pauline Munford at Up 10 hour, Non Stop Live Singat	
I/We can share my/our talent	forminutes between the
times of	and
Please PRINT name	
(this section will be return	ned to you as confirmation)
Dear	
Thank you for the offer to shai	re your talent on Friday 27 th
lune	
I have booked you from	_ to
l look forward to seeing you.	
PM watered	

Upwood Pantomime Society affiliated to NODA

Panto 2009





Robin Hood and The Babes in The Wood

AUDITIONS

for main parts (not chorus)

Thursday 3rd July 7.30pm

Upwood Village Hall

For further information please contact: Martin Muir (Director): 01487 711455

or

Doug McLeod (Producer): 01487 814114

Cast list and audition scripts available from 11th June by contacting Martin or Doug.

All information will also be available to download from the pantomime pages of the village website: "http://www.upwood.org"

Chorus auditions: Thursday 4th September

UPWOOD 1940s WEEKEND

This event is regarded as one of the best "period" events in East Anglia. But - it does not run itself. The committee work very hard all year organising the event and booking all the features that we enjoy. The week running up to the weekend itself and a few days afterwards are very busy, setting up and taking down. In addition to this there is a requirement for marshalls for access, security and safety. This is where you are asked to help. The open weekend is Saturday and Sunday 16th and 17th August. Helpers are required for the week prior and a few days after the event. Contact Brian Cunningham on 01487 710680 as soon as you can so that he knows how much help he can rely on. Without you the event will be less of a success. Call Brian now. Thank you.

Arthur Albert Silvester

From the moment he arrived in Upwood some 25 years ago Arthur became a great asset to the community. His electrical skills were invaluable to the church and the village hall at a time when both buildings needed some TLC. He was always pleased to pass on any advice on matters electrical having spent his working life in the employ of a Regional Electricity Board in the New Forest. On a lighter note, if you will excuse the pun, one of his moments of fame came when a power failure blacked out an event in the village hall. Arthur located the fuse box and soon had the lights back on, thereby saving the day.

Arthur showed kindness, humility, directness, integrity and a willingness to pass on magazines, parcels and local news as well as visiting the sick and courtesy calling. Nothing was too much trouble.

Arthur and his wife Frances worshiped at St Peter's church for many years until they couldn't manage the walk. Arthur was the epitome of a good neighbour and village supporter. He was laid to rest beside his wife, Frances in Upwood Cemetery on 6th May.

Upwood's Out

The club has been very busy since Christmas, we have had our 3 yearly Ofsted check and passed with flying colours. We held a new year party for the children and we have had a company visit, bringing with them a variety of Mini Beasts ranging from Scorpians to Snakes as well as Toads and Millipedes. Several other such workshops will be visiting us throughout this year, with the next due in July.

As yet I am not sure of the clubs contribution to the Upwood fete this year, this has been left in the very capable hands of the committee. I am sure we will be doing something and that I will be notified in due course.

The other news we have as a club is, sadly after many years our treasurer- Mrs June Green is resigning at the end of July. She has work extremely hard for the club during her time with us and she will be missed greatly - we hope she will stay in touch and we wish her well for the future.

We are currently looking for someone to step into June's role. If you are interested to learn more feel free to contact myself at the club on 813510 Mon-Fri 3pm -6pm and I will pass the relevant details on to Debbie Ayres or Steve Grimwade.

Lisa Green

MEN WANTED!!!!!!

If you were a boy scout why not drop into the Cross Keys Paddock and prove it by helping to erect the tents for the Village Fete?

Day? Friday 27th June. Time? From 5.30 onwards. Look forward to seeing you there.

UPWOOD CRICKET CLUB

Upwood played host to a couple of famous figures in English cricket on 4th May during the first round of the npower Inter-Village Cup.

Upwood (Skippered by Chris Benton) were playing Horseheath, from south of the county, and the sponsors of the competition, in conjunction with the Wisden group, provided ex-England Captain, wicket-keeper and batsman Alec Stewart to coach and mentor Upwood, whilst Horseheath were in the capable hands of Dean Headley, ex-England fast bowler.



Unfortunately, Horseheath won a good match, played in the best of spirits but an enjoyable day was had by all. Many autographs were collected!

Alec is pictured above with the UCC team.

Back Row L to R: J Milner, M Page, O Verrall, N Page, S Tuffin, N Tuffin

Front Row L to R: A Mitchell, M Willis, P Cleaver, Alec Stewart, C Benton, A Lea

An evening not to forget!!



A taste of India with our special evening Saturday 5th July 7.30 pm in Upwood Village Hall

Tickets £8.00

Buy from Mariette & Emilie Cracknell 01487 812195

AUTHENTIC RECIPES
TICKETS INCLUDE MEAL AND ENTERTAINMENT

All of this - and no aeroplane needed

Mariette and Emilie are doing this as part of their fund raising towards working with "World Challenge" who provide essential support to needy third world countries. Students who want to join "World Challenge" have to raise sufficient funds to cover their expenses. We wish them every success.

June Mary Silcock

I first met June in 1939 when Father's office was evacuated to Cambridge for the safety of the staff and their families. I was sent to Miss Victoria Green's top class at Park Street Junior School. I was made to sit behind a girl - ugh. Because she was blocking my line of sight I resorted to pulling her pigtails and dipping them in the inkwell. This led to my first experience of corporal punishment, a smack on the back of the head. She seemed to follow me everywhere I went. We both passed the 11+ exam and went on to the Central School which separated boys from girls so, apart from games lessons on Parker's Piece, we lost touch.

When we were about 14 we both attended "The Tech", Cambridgeshire Technical College, which led to June becoming a nurse and I became a printer. We sometimes met by chance in Town but we lost touch for a time. June was working in a Battersea day nursery and I was a compositor for Spicers in Sawston. "The Tech" organised a reunion and June and I met once more and our romance really began.

We met up for "walks" or a trip to the "pictures" or even swimming in the summer. This culminated on 4th December 1954 when we went up to London to see a show. Window shopping in the Strand led us to the Strand Jewellers in whose window was an opal ring. I said (wait for it) "I opal as how you'll marry me". Nine months later we walked up the aisle of the Emmanuel Congregational Church in Cambridge as Mr and Mrs.

Although we lived and worked in Slough we returned to Cambridge in 1962 so that I could work in the Cambridge Boys Club and June could join Addenbrookes. A couple of years later I took a teaching course and we moved to Godmanchester so that I could work in Huntingdon Secondary School (now St Peters) and June worked in Huntingdon Nursery School.

In 1984 we moved to a village that neither of us had ever heard of - Upwood! We bought an old cottage in the middle of the village, attended the local church and got involved in the local activities. June started something called "Meet and Munch" and became a Church Warden. Her involvement in local activities really took off when she retired and had her fingers in so many things in and around Upwood..

In December 2007 June was told that she had a fast growing tumour that was attacking her liver. This eventually took her life and she died in her sleep at 10.30 pm on the evening of Saturday 3rd May. A much loved lady who will be missed greatly in many places. Chris Silcockand so will her cheese scones Deana Hudson.

Fete Appeal.

The fete committee desperately need your HELP!!! If you have any items suitable for the Bric-a-Brac, the Tombola, the Plant Stall or the Raffle, could you please deliver them to

3, Thatchers Close, Upwood at your convenience? Call 711411 if you would prefer a committee member to call and collect. Your donations will be gratefully received. All profits from the Fete go to village organisations. Thank you

Ramsey Choral Society

On Saturday 5th June the Ramsey Choral Society will be visiting 3 venues to perform similar repertoires of light choral pieces suitable for a summer afternoon.

They will be conducted by their new Director of Music, William Missin in his first conducting post. William is a professional singer, performing regularly with "The Sixteen" and has sung with The Gabrieli Consort, the Monteverdi Choir and the Tallis Scholars. He has also made over fifty professional recordings, numerous television appearances and performed in major concert halls all over the world. We do hope that you can join us at one of the venues:- Warboys Parish Church at 2 pm,

Bury Parish Church at 3.30 pm, Ramsey Rural Museum at 5.00 pm.

Comin' to Carmen?

Principal singers from Peterborough Opera will be coming to Upwood Village Hall to present a concert performance of excerpts from Bizet's popular opera Carmen. The singers include local baritone Martin Muir who will be singing The Toreador, Escamillo, while the lead title role of Carmen will be sung by Liz Williams. John Moorman sings Don Jose. Music Director is John Warmsley who will accompany on the electric piano. It will be sung in English. This special performance is in advance of the fully staged performance in the Key Theatre, Peterborough, 30th October to 1st November 2008.

Come along to hear some thrilling voices singing Bizet's popular classical melodies on Friday 12th September at 7.30 pm.

More details in the August issue of the Upwood & The Raveleys News.



Relay for Life is a unique event which honours Cancer Survivors, remembers those lives taken away by cancer and educates the community into cancer prevention.

We have Relays taking place in the local area this summer.

For more information please visit <u>www.cancerresearchuk.org/relay/</u> or telephone 01223 404195

Upwood Pre-School

Pre-school children now have the opportunity for creativity, learning through play and investigating in a rich early learning environment that has received a positive Ofsted Report. This facility is available in term time every day from 9.00 until 11.30 am.

For more information contact Angie Dean on 01487 813510.

Ramsey Local History Group

Local towns and villages are waking up to the realisation that there are people in the area who are getting on a bit and have personal recollections of their town or village as it was years ago, and also have photographs depicting life in bygone days. The Ramsey group is interested in hearing from anyone with old photos, post cards, records and recollections covering Ramsey town, St. Mary's, The Heights and Upwood. If you would like to contribute anything, be assured that the material that you have will be copied and the originals returned safely to you. This excellent effort is essential now, before much of the information is lost for ever.

The contact for now is Cyril Metson at M&E Mobile, the garage opposite the Ramsey Post Office. Cyril's telephone number is 812722

55+

In April Deana Hudson [The Real Mrs Hudson] re-visited the club and gave a fascinating account of Life in the Big House. We now know a great deal of what life would have been like for us had we lived at the turn of the 20th century...depending of course on whether we were born into a family 'Upstairs' or 'Downstairs'. We certainly would not have been sitting enjoying Deana's talk, looking at the many items she had brought for us to see and to try on. Thanks again Deana.

Dates for Diary

Saturday June 7th Market Stall

Tuesday June 10th Members Meeting [Flower Competitions]

Sunday July 6th Strawberry Tea

Tuesday July 8th Members Meeting [Alison Mount]

Paul Rowley, as his contribution to CAMBRIDGE OPEN

STUDIOS 2008 will be showing "A Compendium of Totemic Propositions"

Political slogans and other rallying cries presented as maquettes for free-standing monuments at 56 High Street, UPWOOD on the weekends of July 5th/6th,12th/13th, 19th/21st and 26th/27th. between 11am and 6pm.

Free admission, all are welcome.

Open Gardens and Garage Sales.

The date of the Open Gardens Day/ Garage Sales is Sunday 20th July. The event will be advertised. If you would like to hold a garage sale that day and be included in the ads etc. please send your name and address, telephone number to 3, Thatchers Close, PE26 2PN or call 01487 711411. There will be a fee of £5. Any monies remaining after advertising etc will be added to the village funds.

If you would like to open your garden to the public please call the same number for details.

Parish Meeting

Every year, on the first Monday in April, a Parish Meeting is held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm. Representatives of the various groups in the villages report on the activities of their group, and the programme for the coming year. We are very fortunate to have so many different groups catering for a variety of special interests. Shame that no one turned up.

Upwood Art Group.

This year's Annual Open Art Exhibition, organised jointly by the group and Ramsey Rural Museum, is on Saturday and Sunday, 12th and 13th July, at the museum. The range of art is enormous, from contemporary to classical. Anyone is welcome to enter their pictures whether amateur, professional or absolute beginner. Works must be ready to hang, ie with string or wire attached and there is a 50p hanging fee per picture. For more details and an entry form call 01487 711411.

Not a painter? Pay a visit to the show and you may just be tempted to take up a new hobby! Call the same number if you'd like details about the Art Group. We meet every Saturday morning from 10 to 12 at the Village Hall, although in fine weather we paint outdoors at various locations. Transport is available for those who don't drive and occasionally we take a picnic lunch and work till 2 or 3pm. It's a very friendly, sociable group and help and encouragement is available in bucket loads. No materials? Don't worry, there's always a stock of paints, paper etc for newcomers to try. Outings, during the summer, include a trip to Cambridge, to the Fitzwilliam and Botanic Gardens, and the Summer Exhibition at the Royal Academy. Interested? Then do join us, you will be very welcome.

St Peter's Church, Upwood
ANNUAL BARBECUE
Sunday 29th June
The Granary Barn
Wennington Road
Little Raveley
Barbecue 1 pm
Licensed bar from 12,30pm
£5 adults ~ £3 under 12's

Tickets from Val Gingell E: val@gingells.plus.com T: 01487 773262

UPWOOD BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

Want to join? Simple, the only criteria is that you run a business from your home. The date for this year's Christmas Lunch is Wednesday 10th December 2008. So put a note in your diary. If you would like further information contact Deana Hudson on 01487 711221.

Parish Meeting

Every year, on the first Monday in April, a Parish Meeting is held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm. Representatives of the various groups in the villages report on the activities of their group, and the programme for the coming year. We are very fortunate to have so many different groups catering for a variety of special interests. Shame that no one turned up.

Upwood Art Group.

This year's Annual Open Art Exhibition, organised jointly by the group and Ramsey Rural Museum, is on Saturday and Sunday, 12th and 13th July, at the museum. The range of art is enormous, from contemporary to classical. Anyone is welcome to enter their pictures whether amateur, professional or absolute beginner. Works must be ready to hang, ie with string or wire attached and there is a 50p hanging fee per picture. For more details and an entry form call 01487 711411.

Not a painter? Pay a visit to the show and you may just be tempted to take up a new hobby! Call the same number if you'd like details about the Art Group. We meet every Saturday morning from 10 to 12 at the Village Hall, although in fine weather we paint outdoors at various locations. Transport is available for those who don't drive and occasionally we take a picnic lunch and work till 2 or 3pm. It's a very friendly, sociable group and help and encouragement is available in bucket loads. No materials? Don't worry, there's always a stock of paints, paper etc for newcomers to try. Outings, during the summer, include a trip to Cambridge, to the Fitzwilliam and Botanic Gardens, and the Summer Exhibition at the Royal Academy. Interested? Then do join us, you will be very welcome.

St Peter's Church, Upwood
ANNUAL BARBECUE
Sunday 29th June
The Granary Barn
Wennington Road
Little Raveley
Barbecue 1 pm
Licensed bar from 12,30pm
£5 adults ~ £3 under 12's

Tickets from Val Gingell E: val@gingells.plus.com T: 01487 773262

UPWOOD BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

Want to join? Simple, the only criteria is that you run a business from your home. The date for this year's Christmas Lunch is Wednesday 10th December 2008. So put a note in your diary. If you would like further information contact Deana Hudson on 01487 711221.



Come on people, be good sports When you take your dogs for walks

Don't be lazy clear up their poos Please don't leave it for our shoes

Bag it pick it up and take it all home Away from the path where kids may roam

Please think of others who don't have dogs Who also like to walk, but not through bogs!

> We clear up after our dog poo So come on folks why can't you!

Next time you walk remember this ode and BRING SOME BAGS TO TAKE IT HOME!!!!

Cambridgeshire Advanced Drivers Group

... undertakes free Advanced Driving and Riding lessons for bikers and car drivers. Manuals and the Advanced Test has to be paid for, plus, if doing the full course a ten pound registration is required. The test, recognised as one of the hardest in the world, though enjoyable, is conducted by a Police Advanced Driver or Rider to standards set by the DSA, the same people who oversee the standard driving test. The Test can be used for a CV or accreditation with BTEC. This is ideal training for young drivers, or the not so young. One in every 180 people will die in a vehicle collision, Advanced Drivers (or Riders) are far less likely to be involved in crashes and can get cheaper insurance and expect longer vehicle life with lower fuel costs! Anyone interested can contact Keith Sisman on 01487-710552 for further details. "http://www.cadg.org.uk" Keith Sisman

Meet & Munch

Are you an Upwood & Raveley resident, aged 55 and over? Why not come along for tea and chat with our friendly group on the following dates at 3.00pm in Upwood Village Hall.

Please contact Mags Dudley 812424 or Jean Place 813742 for further information. 7th June 2008, 5th July 2008, 2nd August 2008, 6th September 2008.

Thanks

A big thank you to Ruth Peckover for organising "Upwood-rent-a-crowd" for a visit to the Key Theatre Peterborough to see Westwood Musical Society's show last April of "Anything Goes" Approx 40 people from the village attended the Saturday evening performance.

The next show will be "Crazy for You" in March 2009 at the Key Theatre. Geoff Dudley

LADIES GET TOGETHER

On 28th April Max and Dexter, two beautiful dogs, brought Caroline Murray along to help them demonstrate how good they are at finding hidden drugs. Caroline works with them in the Prison Service searching out illegal drugs. She explained their training and what is expected of them. Both gave a brilliant demonstration of what they can do, and the audience was captivated. Thanks to Caroline, Max and Dexter for an entertaining evening.

In May Jim Day, from Ramsey Heights, showed how to fill a summer hanging basket and brought along suitable plants for members to buy. Our thanks to him, he made it look so easy. A reminder for members, our last two programme dates:

Wednesday 2 July "Summer Outing" Schools concert at Abbey College at 7.00 pm Membership costs £8 per year, visitors to events pay £1 to include light refreshments. New members are very welcome as are visitors.

Monday 21 July Annual General Meeting and Buffet Supper in Village Hall 8.00 pm Contact Chair (Jean Place) on 813742 or Secretary (Julia Evans) on 711388 for details.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Monday	2 June	Parish Council Meeting	
Saturday	7 June	Meet and Munch	
		55+	Market Stall
Tuesday	10 June	55+	Flower competition
Monday	16 June	Horticultural Society	Visit Abbot's Ripton Hall gardens
Tuesday	17 June	History Group	Visit Elgoods Brewery & garden
Saturday	28 June	Village Fete	
Sunday	29 June	St Peter's Church Barbecue	
Wednesday	2 July	Ladies Get Together	"Summer Outing" Abbey College
Sunday	6 July	55+	Strawberry Teas
Monday	7 July	Parish Council Meeting	
Tuesday	8 July	55+	Members meeting
Saturday	12 July	Ramsey Rural Museum	Art Exhibition
Sunday	13 July	Ramsey Rural Museum	Art Exhibition
Wednesday	16 July	History Group	Talk by Brian Jones
Saturday	19 July	Horticultural Society	Annual Show at Rural Museum
Wednesday	20 August	History Group	Visit Scott Polar Inst. museum

Who is who in the Villages	Contact	Telephone
Parish Council inc. Allotments	Jane Haggar	711129
District Councillor	Terry Bell	813799
County Councillor	Victor Lucas	822812
Horticultural Society	Ian Gaunt	710702
History Group	Jan Gaunt	710702
55+	Chris Bruce	812327
Cricket Club	Pat Tuffin	812785
St. Peter's Church	Tony Place	813742
Ladies Get Together	Jean Place	813742
Upwood School PTA	Jane Day	710362
Upwood School Playgroup	Angie Dean	830373
Upwood's Out (after school club)	Debbie Ayres	711118
Embroidery Group	Jane Slinn	815951
Brownies	Louise Jackson	814844
Toddler's Group	Emma Smith	812525
Meet and Munch	Mags Dudley	812424
Upwood Youth Club	Denise Smith	711735
Art Group	Frances Ashfield	711411
Cross Keys Golf Society	Malcolm Hudson	711221
Upwood Pantomime Society	Fiona Bennett	719847
Community Bus Co-ordinator	Ivan Youds	814645
Village Hall Hire	Bob Child	815475
Village Fete Committee	Frances Ashfield	711411
Upwood Business Association	Deana Hudson	711221
Sunday Club	Ann-Marie Cracknell	812195
Table Tennis Club	David Williams	812923
Ramsey Bridge Club	B & A Quinton	813349
Ramsey Choral Society	June Green	813562
Upwood Quilters	Deana Hudson	711221
Upwood Road Safety Group	Graham Hillman	711407
Upwood and the Raveleys Community Archive	Margaret Jones	814031

Note: Deadline for the August issue is the 21 July.

The Editor is very diligent but regrets that he cannot accept responsibility for any inaccuracies or omissions.

Editor: David Paine 17 Meadow Road, Upv	vood Tel:	814350		
e-mail: david.paine176@btinternet.com				
Deputy Editor: Deana Hudson	Tel:	711221		

Printed by Micromac Printers, Eagle Printing Works, Ramsey.